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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, AUGUST 23, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharonda Williams, Commissioner Daniels, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Barbara Waiters, Commissioner Sharon Wegner and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
INVOCATION:
Deslie Isidore gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
JULY 26, 2016
Commissioner Waiters moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the minutes of July 26, 2016.  Verbal Motion 16-038 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:
No Report

RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
Sundiata Haley reported that he would discuss the matters in Executive Session.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:
No Report.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:
Justin Augustine reported that FTA was in New Orleans for the FTA Quarterly Review and while in town they visited the Ferry Terminal, Rail Spur, Bus Terminal and the Rampart Streetcar Line and FTA asked questions regarding the projects.
Justin Augustine reported that the FTA Quarterly Review was held and the FTA reviewed various RTA projects funded by federal funds.
Justin Augustine reported that on September 15-16, 2016 Mr. Sam Snead, Program Manager with the FTA, would be at the RTA.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA was going before the City Council Transportation Committee to give updates on the Ferry Terminal Project and the Rampart Streetcar Project.
TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:


Mark Major presented the Ferry Report in accordance with the State Fiscal Year, July 1, 2015 to August 30, 2016.

Mark Major stated that on June 21, 2016, the RTA received authority from FTA to move the Ferry Design from 30% to 60%.


Mark Major stated that the extended ferry hours would be through December 31, 2016.

Mark Major reported that the total expenses for the month of July were $487,759.37 and, less fare collected of $159,089.86, resulted in a net billing for the month of $328,669.57.


Mark Major reported that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of July was $530,975.41, less the net billing of $328,669.57, and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $22,076.91; RTA Ferry Grant Revenues were $29,967.00 and, less RTA Grant Expenses, were $37,459.00 which gives a July 2016 balance of $172,736.99 of State subsidy for ferry operations. 

Mark Major reported that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry, the total number of passengers was 56,231 and there were 96 Scooters for a total of 56,327 passengers and, on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry, there were 360 pedestrians and 26,738 vehicles for a total of 27,158 passengers.
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT

N. RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT CANAL STREET TO ELYSIAN FIELDS AVENUE 

Fred Basha reported that all the asphalt would be completed; there was a delay due to the weather.

Fred Basha reported that there would be testing of the line and training before operations begin.

Fred Basha reported the following:

· Original Contract Value:




$41,154,229
· Change Orders Value:

   



$-    513,944
· Revised Contract Value:





$40,640,285
· Estimated Value of Change Order Under Negotiation 

$     100,000
· 66 Differing Site Conditions to Date 
· All for underground conflicts
· To date value approximately $500,000
· Billed to associated Bid Item for Differing Site Conditions - $300,000 available in the Original Contract
· Internal Monthly Cost Review Meetings (AWC, Transdev, PB and TMG)
· The final contract value expected $41.5 Million due to QTY variances
· Current DBE Goal at 32% (28.56% Required by Contract)
STATE OF GOOD REPAIR CARROLLTON:
Fred Basha reported that the Transportation offices were being renovated and the walls were painted with the first coat of paint, the grids were placed in the ceiling tiles and the flooring in that area may need to be changed. 

Fred Basha reported that the issues regarding the underground pipes were resolved and the bathroom was ready to be tiled.
Fred Basha reported that the cables inside the paint booths were bad and needed to be replaced which would be a sizable change order and that change order would come before the board at next month’s board meeting.

Commissioner Roth commended Fred Basha and his staff for doing a great job with all the Capital Projects. 

In response to Chairwoman Williams, Fred Basha stated that the budget for the Rampart Streetcar Project was set; the sizable change order would be for the Carrollton Facility – State of Good Repair.
STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:

No Report.
In response to Commissioner Daniels, Justin Augustine stated that he had received a request to help with flood evacuation if needed and staff was put on standby.
Justin Augustine reported that he reached out to (CATS), the Baton Rouge Transit System, and other parishes to see if they needed any assistance from the RTA and fortunately they did not need anything from the RTA.

Justin Augustine reported that Baton Rouge used school buses and, when the kids returned to school, Hotard Buses were used.

Justin Augustine reported that he spoke on behalf of the RTA and stated whatever was needed the RTA was willing to help.

Justin Augustine reported that the CATS General Manager called and asked how should CATS pay their operators in a time of crises and the Operations Department had all the necessary documentation from Katrina and was able to assist CATS General Manager.

Justin Augustine reported that he wanted to have a meeting with the Secretary of Transportation because the AT&T towers went down and the City of Baton Rouge and all outlying parishes needed to be on the same radio and/or phone system.
In response to Commission Daniels, Justin Augustine stated that all of Louisiana should be on the same phone system or should have hand held radios that are on the same frequency and he would discuss these issues with the City of New Orleans.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA would have a campaign in conjunction with the Mayor’s Advisory Committee to send donations to the flood victims in Baton Rouge.

In response to Chairwoman Williams, Justin Augustine stated that hopefully the donations collected for Baton Rouge would be delivered by the end of the week.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine reported that CATS was able to help move people and there was also a group of private citizens called the “Cajun Navy” moving people in their own boats.

Justin Augustine reported that RTA and Jefferson Parish were on standby ready to help in any way possible.

Commissioner Roth recommended that in the fall the RTA should hold a summit and bring all the agencies together to make sure that everyone was on the same page.


Justin Augustine reported that Interstate 10 and Interstate 12 were flooded which was the normal evacuation route for people in New Orleans to use so that plan needed to be revisited. 

Justin Augustine reported that Governor Edwards and his staff did an excellent job handling the flooding in Baton Rouge.


Commissioner Daniels asked that Justin Augustine give any updates regarding the flooding in Baton Rouge to Deslie Isidore so the Board could be kept abreast of the situation.

 FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Ronald Baptiste reported that Operating Revenue fell short for the month of July. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that Operating Revenue fell short for the month of July. Ronald stated as reported in previous months, the RTA is having some issues with Passenger Fare Revenue some of which is driven by the 2016 budget estimating process. Ronald reported that estimated Passenger Fare Revenue were based on estimated service hours and ridership.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the actual service hours are less than the service hours approved by the Board as part of the 2016 budgetary process. As a result of the delay in service enhancement, fewer actual service hours compared to budget and fewer passengers that estimated, Passenger Fare Revenue is less than budgeted.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the RTA had very strong Sales Tax Revenue and the revenue was eroding away at the difference of the short fall from passenger revenue and the spending revenue was less than what was budgeted and the net impact was $344,000 in the red and year to date $1.1 Million in the black and staff was very conscience of maintaining the balance between the revenue short fall and making the appropriate adjustments on spending.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line Item was below the anticipated costs and significantly below budget year to date due to the decision made to continue accruing for the pension costs.
Ronald Baptiste reported that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Government Operating Assistance Line Item continued to move in the direction of the budget and RTA anticipated a number through the budgetary process and the RTA is coming out a little ahead of the anticipated number. 
Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding Government Non-Operating Revenue Line Item, the projects were beginning to move forward and none of the monies in this line item would be lost if not used this fiscal year and would be carried over to next fiscal year.

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Capital Expenditures Line Item, the debt service and interest income associated with the remaining bond funds on the interest side and principle side, the budget was slightly below what was anticipated but year to date doing extremely well.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Ronald Baptiste reported that staff was reforecasting the analysis that was being prepared between Finance and Operations on passenger data which would result in a reforecast of Passenger Revenue for the year.

Justin Augustine stated that when there was a sink hole at the end of Canal Street that impacted the RTA’s revenue.  

Justin Augustine stated that staff was over counting potential revenue and the type of revenue collection paid, such as the passes which allow them to ride all day long only paying one fare, and staff needed to factor in the percentage of the passenger trends buying the passes.
PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:
Deslie Isidore stated that all the items presented had been verified by the Management Oversight Committee and the Procurement Procedures were in order and the pricing was reasonable.  
AUTHORIZATION TO SOLICIT:

THIRTY-FIVE (35) CAR SETS OF MR – 12D CIRCUIT BREAKERS AND K-36 JR CONTROLLER PARTS FOR ST. CHARLES STREETCAR
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for Thirty-Five (35) Car Sets of Mr. – 12D Circuit Breakers and K-36 JR Controller Parts for St. Charles Streetcars.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the solicitation of the Thirty-Five (35) Car Sets of Mr. – 12D Circuit Breakers and K-36 JR 

THIRTY-ONE (31) MASTER CONTROLLERS – CANAL AND RIVERFRONT STREETCARS 
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for Thirty-One (31) Master Controllers – Canal and Riverfront Streetcars.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Brendan Matthews stated that these Master Controllers control the motors.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve the solicitation of the Thirty-One (31) Master Controllers – Canal and Riverfront Streetcars.  Verbal Motion 16-040 was approved unanimously.

TO AWARD:

8 - GE 263 TRACTION MOTOR ARMATURES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for 8 – GE 263 Traction Motor Armatures.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize a contract to Heavy Machines, Inc.   Resolution No. 16-049 was adopted.

UNLEADED GASOLINE DISPENSING SERVICE

DEFERRED

TO AMEND:

THE STATE OF GOOD REPAIR – CARROLLTON BARN

DEFERRED

TO REJECT:

TRACTION POWER FEEDER CABLE


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to reject the bids for Traction Power Feeder Cable.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to reject the bids for Traction Power Feeder Cable.  Verbal Motion 16-041 was approved unanimously.
TO RATIFY:

CEMETERIES TRANSIT CENTER


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for the Cemeteries Transit Center.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Deslie Isidore stated that this project was originally started in 1998 and all the buses and streetcars in that area would go to the Canal Streetcar Terminal.


Robert Head of the construction group said a pre-construction meeting would be taking place next week and there was a 12 month lead for construction materials and another 4 months for construction and the intersection would be shut down during that time.

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to award a contract to Boh Bros. Construction Co., LLC.  for the Cemeteries Transit Center.  Resolution No. 16-050 was adopted.

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders. 
OPERATIONS REPORT
Brendan Matthews reported that chargeable accidents per 100,000 Miles for July for buses was 0.82, rail was 3.97 and paratransit was 1.88.
Brendan Matthews reported that boardings per hour for the month of July were bus 21.76, rail 46.97 and paratransit 1.89.
Brendan Matthews reported that the new service sees fewer riders and there was a slight decrease in passengers per hour since the service increase.

Brendan Matthews reported that the Rideline received 173 complaints, 96 complaints were validated and there were 7 commendations.
Brendan Matthews reported that staff validated complaints by speaking to the drivers, speaking with the passengers, by going through the GPS and video systems and going through the logs and sometimes there was not enough information to substantiate the complaint. 

Brendan Matthews showed the commissioners a heat map of the complaints for fixed route, streetcars, and paratransit.

Brendan Matthews reported that 29 (74%) of bus and streetcar lines were affected by service disruptions in July. 

Brendan Matthews reported that 15 lines had service disruptions, 5 lines had short term detours and 9 lines had long term detours.

Brendan Matthews reported that there were 10 bottom performing bus routes and 6 were in Algiers because the buses get delayed crossing the Crescent City Connection. 

Brendan Matthews reported that the Tchoupitoulas Bus Route was delayed by the truck traffic going to the port and the Galvez Bus Route was delayed due to the construction and the Elysian Fields Bus Route’s issue is the traffic in the French Quarter.
Brendan Matthews reported that the best lines don’t have any type of construction and/or delays.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine stated that a very extensive report was done on the demographics around the City and the RTA was using the new data to help evaluate service.
Justin Augustine reported that the RTA would have its new Long Term Strategic Plan Consultant and the Marketing side would consist of a lot of outreach. 

ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT

Deslie Isidore reported that the ADA Compliance Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders. 

RAMPART STREETCAR OPERATIONS PLAN
CJ Bright reported that he was going to present staff recommendations for the Rampart Streetcar Operations Plan.
CJ Bright reported that staff held a series of 9 meetings around the city and in the different neighborhoods where the streetcar would affect service and a public hearing was held on July 19, 2016.
CJ Bright reported that the RTA received 113 comments from the riding public and the recommendations reflected the public’s comments.

CJ Bright reported that: 
· The Rampart Streetcar would operate from Elysian Fields Avenue to the UPT with a connection to the Canal Streetcar at Elks and Basin Streets.

· The MLK Bus would be extended from the UPT to Canal Street which was a request from the riding public.
· Route 57 (Franklin) would continue to Canal Street but via Elysian Fields and N. Claiborne Avenue instead of Rampart Street, increasing service options along N. Claiborne Avenue.
· Route 88 (St. Claude) would continue to Canal Street with limited stops between Elysian Fields Avenue and Canal Street; passengers wanted to get to Canal Street. 

· Route 91 (Jackson-Esplanade) would operate with limited stops between Esplanade Avenue and Canal Street.
· The Marigny Bywater Route would continue to go to Canal Street with a different schedule on Fridays and Saturdays.

· The Desire and Louisa Buses would have earlier trips daily and later weekend service to expand options along the Claiborne and Desire corridors and the last trip would depart Canal Street at 10:00 p.m.

· The St. Claude Route would have limited stops that were going to be at Elysian Fields Avenue, St. Bernard Avenue, Esplanade Avenue, St. Ann Street, Conti Street and Canal Street.

· Passengers that live between Elysian Fields Avenue and Canal Street would have multiple options between the St. Claude Bus and Rampart Streetcar; both would operate every 20 minutes. 

In response to Commissioner Roth, CJ Bright reported that for the passengers that live beyond Elysian Fields Avenue along the St. Claude Bus Route in the 9th Ward the buses would make every stop and, once it gets to Elysian Fields Avenue close to Canal Street, passengers can get the streetcar.

In response to Commissioner Roth, CJ Bright reported that there were 5 community outreach meetings in each councilman’s district.
In response to Commissioner Roth, CJ Bright reported that staff spoke to 77 people and the consistent complaint staff heard was regarding the Marigny and Bywater area where passengers did not want to transfer to a streetcar; they wanted to go straight to Canal Street.

In response to Commissioner Roth, CJ Bright reported that staff gave out over 5,000 flyers; flyers were placed on buses, radio spots were done informing the public and the community outreach meetings and the public meeting were printed in newspapers.

CJ Bright reported that staff would continue to review all options to make sure that the RTA was creating the best service needed for the riding public.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, CJ Bright reported that the next phase of the service plan was to roll out a study to understand the delays that were happening on the system.

In response to Commissioner Roth, CJ Bright reported that staff looked into the data on the Marigny and Bywater routes; a main concern was people making left turns on Decatur and trucks were loading and unloading in the French Quarter.
In response to Chairwoman Williams, CJ Bright reported that phase of the work would begin once everything was complete with the Rampart Streetcar Line.

In response to Chairwoman Williams, Justin Augustine stated that staff would work with the Sewerage and Water Board and other City Agencies that impact the RTA service on the streets.
In response to Chairwoman Williams, CJ Bright stated that a total of 113 comments were generated from comment cards, emails and passengers.

Commissioner Gardere stated that her office was having regular meetings with City entities to make sure they were abreast of all projects happening in the City.
Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize the service recommendations for the Rampart Streetcar Operations Plan.  Resolution No. 16-051 was adopted.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 


Alan Drake stated that the RTA could improve service by increasing revenue or by reducing cost and the RTA was below the overall average for fares. 


Alan Drake stated that RTA should reduce the boarding times by greater use of day passes and a $1.00 fare should be made available for the elderly and boarding would go faster.


Alan Drake stated that the regular bus fare should be raised to $1.50 and the one day pass should cost $3.50 and a year later the one day passes would go to $4.00. 


Alan Drake stated that streetcars and buses should have stop light priority and cars that turn and block the tracks should receive tickets.


Alan Drake stated that when transit goes faster you reduce the cost because you are going more miles and getting more service per mile.


Steven Donahue stated that he had an incident a week ago on a bus and turned his complaint in to Brendan Matthews.


Steven Donahue stated that he had the yellow colored ID which allowed him to ride for free; now he has a reduced fare card and he pays to ride.


Steven Donahue stated that he was told that he could not get on the bus and he had to wait for four buses before he was able to board a bus.


Steven Donahue stated that this happened at 5:30 p.m. on Broad and Canal and the next bus were going out of service; it wasn’t until the fourth bus that he was able to get on.


Steven Donahue stated that the operators needed to be informed that they have to pick up passengers in wheelchairs.


Steven Donahue stated that one operator could not pick up the bus handicapped ramp because her nails were long and she could not close the ramp because she didn’t want to break a nail and he had to pick up the handicapped ramp for the operator so she would not break a nail.


Steven Donahue stated that if a non handicapped person was sitting in the reserved handicapped area, you can’t ask them to move; but, if you remove the seats, no one can sit there and handicapped people with wheelchairs would be guaranteed a seat.


Steven Donahue stated that the operators do not ask the people in the designated handicapped area to move so he has to wait at the bus stop for another bus because the buses can only hold 2 wheelchairs at one time and, if you remove the seats, it would allow handicapped people to get on a bus.


Cedric Thompson stated that there were roaches on the buses and passengers were going to eat on the buses so the RTA needed to spray the buses for roaches.


Cedric Thompson stated that he lives in Algiers and he was having issues with the Algiers bus routes and there were service changes on those bus routes and the riding public was not informed and this happens often.


Cedric Thompson stated that the Airport Bus has no bus stop signs stating that the bus stops at the UPT.


Cedric Thompson stated that the operators state that it’s fine for them to be behind schedule but they can’t be ahead of schedule.

Cedric Thompson stated that the some of the buses on certain routes were taking unnecessary detours.


Justin Augustin stated that Mr. Thompson should meet with Brendan Matthews to discuss his concerns.

EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOT TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to go into Executive Session at 11:23 a.m. on the matter of:
· MARY SMITH, ET AL V. RTA, ET AL
· CIVIL DISTRICT COURT NO.:  2015-9535, DIV. “C-10”
Verbal Motion 16-042 was approved unanimously.
Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to come out of Executive Session at 11:58 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 16-043 was approved unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of July 26, 2016 at 12:00 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 16-044 was approved unanimously.
